
Headteacher’s Introduction 
 

Dear Parent / Carer 

 

This week has been dominated by important goodbyes. Yesterday, 

Year 11 marked the half way point of their exams with traditional shirt 

signing, leavers’ hoodies and their Leavers’ Assembly. We took the 

time to reflect on their journey through secondary school, marked by 

Covid in their first two years and a return to the full GCSE 

specifications and full examination schedule in their later years. It was 

good to see that they were also the year group that led the way with 

many of our NiddVenture activities and were the first cohort to 

complete DofE Silver.  

 

We wish them a well-earned, mid-exam season break over half term 

before the final few weeks of exams in June.  

 

Yesterday we also said our goodbyes to Dr Johnson who is moving to 

be Lead Practitioner in Science at a school in another Local Authority. 

We are really grateful to her for delaying her move so that she could 

support Year 11 classes and wish her the very best for the future. Mrs 

Carpenter has been reviewing the science timetable to maintain some 

continuity for students in the final half term before we welcome Mr 

Mallon to the Science team in September.  

 

This half term we have also been engaged in the really exciting process 

of appointing a permanent Deputy Headteacher to the school. I am 

delighted to confirm that Mr Anthony Devanney will be joining the 

school in September. In the weeks to come we will provide 

information to parents and carers about any changes to lines of 

communication and focus areas around behaviour & attitudes  

 

 

Kath Jordan, Headteacher 
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Duke of Edinburgh – Silver Award 
 
Our students impressed me on their recent practice 
expedition.  
 
After a first night camping near Hawes, the 3 teams 
climbed Great Shunner Fell in thick fog on Friday 
before descending to a second night’s camp in 
Keld. Saturday saw the groups tackle various 
routes along beautiful Swaledale in glorious 
sunshine! It was lovely to see students appreciating 
their surroundings, working well together, 
improving their campcraft & navigation skills and 
treating everyone we encountered with respect & 
kindness. Well done, it is a pleasure taking you out!  
 
Miss Tuffs 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Duke of Edinburgh - Bronze Award 
 

Year 9 students recently participated in a final training day in 
preparation for their qualifying expedition in June. All students 
participated with enthusiasm and made good progress with 
their map reading skills and knowledge of how it feels to carry 
a large expedition bag up and downhill! Hopefully all are now 
feeling confident & looking forward to their upcoming 
expedition. 
 

Miss Tuffs 

Soundproof Box Theatre Company visit 
 

It was a brilliant experience for our students to 
have the theatre company in school recently.  
 

Both sessions were very impactful with all 
students fully engaged. The themes around 
healthy and unhealthy relationships in the 'Red 
Flags' production were so powerful and the 
ability to interact with the actors was very 
cleverly done. Following the performance, the 
pastoral team noticed an increase in 
conversations around relationships and 
particularly in recognising harmful 
relationships.  
 

We continue to reflect on ‘Red Flags’ as we 
explore this incredibly important theme further. 
Ms Walker 

 

 

I recently took a group of students to Craven College 
Aviation Academy at Leeds Bradford Airport. Students 
were able to look at careers within Aviation Industry.   

Mrs Eglin  

 

Senior Student - Review  
 
Year 9, 10, 11 had a recent visit from 
Soundproof Box, an interactive theatre 
company.  Watching the performance 
based on toxic relationships and waving 
red flags was very engaging and started 
many conversations between students, 
teachers and the actors.    
 
Interviewing the actors and their played 
characters was particularly useful for our 
drama students as this enabled them to 
ask about qualifications, background to 
drama and experience in the drama 
profession.  
 
Isabelle Nelson  
 



 

 

  

Reminders 
 

 27 May – 31 May 24 – Half Term 
 

 3 June – School re-opens.  GCSE 
exams continue. 
 

 5 July – School closed – staff 
training day 
 

 19 July – school closes for summer 
break 
 

 2 Sep 24 – Staff training day 
 

 3 Sep 24 – Y7 and Y11 return to 
school 
 

 4 Sep – all year groups return to 
school 
 
 

Congratulations to George Beckett (Y7) 

George walked a VERY challenging 18 miles on Sunday 20th 

May and raised an incredible £340 so far for Young Minds!!  

We are all very proud of him!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to Mrs Jaques who stayed up to take this 
magnificent photograph of the Northern Lights 
(aurora borealis) over Greenhow recently. 
 

 

NiddVenture 

 

Students have 

been working 

hard in the poly 

tunnel. 

Pastoral Department Request 
Flourish gardeners are keen to replenish the Pastoral garden paths 
and build a new walkway through the planting.  
 

Please donate any spare bark, mulch or plants to this 
enthusiastic team. 

 

 

https://www.google.com/search?safe=active&sca_esv=3ffb1b30b2a08560&sca_upv=1&rlz=1C1GCEU_enGB1020GB1020&q=aurora+borealis&spell=1&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjsuLSIuJ6GAxWYUaQEHQiBAXAQkeECKAB6BAgIEAE


 

Please see www.myexpeditionrocks.com for more 

information.   

 
 

http://www.myexpeditionrocks.com/

